Page 1

From: "Johnston, Sadhu" <Sadhu.Johnston@vancouver.ca>

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" <CCDTMACDL@vancouver.ca>

Date: 2/9/2017 12:02:00 PM

Subject: FW: Community Services - Staffing Update

Greetings Mayor and Council-

Please see the note below regarding an exciting new addition to the Arts and Culture team in CS. We have even more exciting public art in our future.

Best Sadhu

Sadhu Aufochs Johnston | City Manager

City of Vancouver | 453 W 12th Avenue

Vancouver | BC V5Y 1V4

604.873.7627 | Sadhu.johnston@vancouver.ca

Twitter: sadhuajohnston



From: Llewellyn-Thomas, Kathleen

Sent: Thursday, February 09, 2017 11:05 AM **To:** Corporate Management Team (COV) - DL

Cc: CMT Admin Assts - DL

Subject: Community Services - Staffing Update

Importance: High

Dear CMT,

I am pleased to announce that Eric Fredericksen has been appointed to the position of Public Art Program Manager in the Community Services -Cultural Services Division.

Eric joins Vancouver Community Services - Public Art Program from his successful career as a Seattle-based art curator. His experience includes working at the City of Seattle as the Waterfront Program Art Manager, where he was tasked with the Seattle central waterfront redevelopment initiative. In this role he worked to commission permanent works of public art, develop temporary art projects, and organize public events,. In his current role as Principal of General Delivery,, Eric's clients include the City of Seattle along with other municipalities. He is an accomplished curator, having curated exhibitions at art galleries globally, including the Contemporary Art Gallery in Vancouver, British Columbia.

In addition to his significant curatorial experience, he is an adjunct lecturer at the University of Washington School of Art . He has lectured at multiple universities globally, including the University of Victoria in British Columbia, the University of Oregon, and the Sommerakademie in Bern, Switzerland.

I wish to acknowledge the excellent work Karen Henry has done guiding the public art team during this time of transition with support from Marcia Belluce, Tamara Tosoff and David Lewis.

Eric and the public art team will report directly to me until the arrival in April of Branislav Henselmann, our new MD of Cultural Services.

Please join me in thanking Karen and welcoming Eric to the Cultural Services team. Eric will start with us on February 14.

Regards,

Kathleen Llewellyn-Thomas, P. Eng. General Manager Community Services 604.871.6858 (o) 604.353.1857 (c)